
Certificate Program – Frequently Asked Questions 

How long does the program take to complete? 

The program takes at least one year to complete. We understand that certain 
circumstances might require students to take more than a year to complete 
the program. 

Are any of the certificate credits transferable to a graduate degree? 

We will work with our students regarding the transfer of credits to their 
degree program. Our plan is to present each series of four week courses 
(four courses total for a 16 week semester) to university registrars as one 
three hour graduate course.  

What is the weekly "class time” commitment? 

Each course requires three to six hours per week of your time. 

Can I defer admission status? 

Yes, students can defer admissions. Additionally, if circumstances arise that 
require taking a leave from the certificate program that option is available 
(though it is not encouraged). 

Is this an exclusively online program, or is it offered on campuses? 

The certificate program is online, but does require participation in weekly 
Zoom (virtual classroom) meetings.   

Is it something that is taken outside of pursuing a degree in Social 
Work or a related field? 

Our primary target audience are students who have completed their 
undergraduate or their graduate degrees and have a desire to enhance their 
careers. 

Nonetheless, the program is open to students enrolled in a degree program. 
If a certificate program student is a current BSW or MSW student, then we 
are hopeful that our courses might be used to satisfy the appropriate 



BSW/MSW degree requirements. ASWIS will work with you to have the 
credits accepted, but cannot make any guarantees. ASWIS also prefers 
students who have already completed their undergraduate degree.  

How rigorous are the courses? What is the course load like? 

The course rigor is similar to an upper level undergraduate course/first year 
masters course. Students enroll in one course at a time.  

What do “homework” assignments look like? 

Please see the sample course syllabi for a sample assignments, course 
structure, and policies and procedures.  

Are you able to complete the certificate in conjunction with a 
MSW or other educational program? 

Yes, we believe it is possible to complete the two simultaneously. 

How does field placement work? Do you need to be living in a specific 
area?  

Securing field placements are a collaborative effort between the student and 
NASWIS Education Committee. The three primary factors in the process are 
the student’s preferred geographic location, desired level of sport for their 
placement (e.g., youth, college, etc.), and the type of position (e.g., academic 
support, administration, behavioral health). This is a student led endeavor 
with meaningful support from ASWIS. ASWIS will provide a list of 
opportunities, assist with recommendations and help to facilitate the field 
placement, but also allow for the process to unfold as an educational 
experience so that students understand the challenges associated with 
"breaking into" sport social work. Students will receive a faculty field liaison 
to help with this process.

It is important to note that because the right placement is essential to our 
students learning experience that it is "ok" if the placement does not 
materialize/begin immediately/shortly after the student completes their final 
coursework.  



Do you have to start the program a certain semester? 

ASWIS will start a new cohort for the program each fall.  

How often do courses meet virtually? Is there a certain time of day that 
course meet so that I can keep my schedule open?  

Instructors will meet virtually with the classes every week during the four-
week course. At this time, we are allowing instructors to work with the 
students to collaboratively find a time. Set times may be established in 
future semesters.  

Does the certificate program have a grading system? If so, is there a 
certain grade you need to get to pass a course?  

Yes, the program will operate on an A, B, C, D and F scale no plus or 
minus letter grades will be administered. Student should earn at least a C in 
the class to receive credit.  

What is your recommendation about working during the program? 

The program is designed to meet the needs of students, working students, 
and career professionals.  The courses will run one after the next so students 
would not be enrolled in multiple courses at the same time.  

Will all of the courses be taught on the same day of the week or will it 
vary during each semester? 

The instructor, with feedback from students, will determine the times that 
students will have online Zoom class time. 

What is the delivery method for the certificate program courses? 

The certificate program is an online certificate program. All courses, with 
the exception of the practicum placement, will occur in our online delivery 
system. 



What is the delivery platform for the certificate program? 

We are excited to utilize Educational Suite software provided by Google 
(Google Classroom) for our courses. This will allow all courses resources, 
assignments, and instructor feedback to occur on a user-friendly platform.  

What are the associated costs of the certificate program? 

The cost of the program is $3,300. There are no additional fees or monetary 
commitments. The $3,300 takes into account tuition and fees.  

How long does the program take? 

The certificate program takes a minimum of 12 months to complete.  

Who will provide instruction for the certificate program courses? 

The ASWIS Education Committee vets instructors for the certificate 
program. All instructors have vast experience in working with athletes in 
social work or related settings.  

How will this program benefit me? 

Sports, in particular college and professional sports, are very closed 
“systems” and it is a challenge to break into the industry. The ASWIS Sport 
Certificate Program provides students with two valuable tools.  

The first benefit is educational content on sports social work from the 
micro/clinical, meso, and macro levels. Currently, there is not another social 
work program (or any organized effort) to provide educational content on 
sport social work.  

Secondly, through our sport social work field experience students will be 
afforded an opportunity to gain invaluable practical experience in the area 
of sport social work they wish to practice. Because ASWIS is becoming 
increasingly recognized as the leader in sport social work we hope that, in 
collaboration with students, we will be able to locate field experiences that 
will contribute to our students’ future employability in the sport social work 
field of their choice.  




